
Protecting Renters from Evictions and Fees Act 

 

Even before the coronavirus disease 2019 (COVID-19) pandemic, 25% of renters had housing 

costs greater than half of their income.1 Families already living on the margin are now facing 

increased economic vulnerability due to COVID-19. Housing is a human right, and a public 

health necessity during the COVID-19 pandemic. Congress recognized that fact when it included 

a federal eviction moratorium in the Coronavirus Aid, Relief, and Economic Security Act. 

However, that moratorium only covers an estimated less than 30% of renters,2 and it expires on 

July 24, 2020. 

 

Eviction is destabilizing for individuals and families, and can have a negative impact on health, 

economic security, and ability to access housing in the future. Eviction also puts families at risk 

of homelessness, and which increases their vulnerability to contracting COVID-19. 

 

Experts are warning that ending the moratorium now could lead to “an avalanche of evictions” as 

Americans continue to face high unemployment rates3 - which are as high as 16.8% for Black 

Americans and 17.6% for Latinx Americans, and 13.3% overall. The latest U.S. Census Bureau 

Household Pulse Survey finds that 30% of renters have no or little confidence they can make 

their next housing payment; and renters of color are disproportionately more likely to be 

concerned about making their next housing payment.4 

 

The Protecting Renters from Evictions and Fees Act helps ensure renters will not lose their 

housing if they experience economic hardship during this crisis and need additional time to make 

their housing payments. The bill extends the federal eviction moratorium to March 27, 2021, one 

year after the date of enactment of the CARES Act, and expands the moratorium to cover 

substantially all renters. The bill also prohibits fees, fines, and extra charges due to nonpayment 

of rent. The HEROES Act, already passed by the House of Representatives, includes the same 

extension and universal expansion of the federal eviction moratorium. 

 

The Protecting Renters from Evictions and Fees Act is endorsed by the National Low Income 

Housing Coalition, National Housing Law Project, and Action Center on Race and the Economy. 
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